TOWN OF CASEY W7920 County Highway E Spooner, WI 54801

February 11, 2015

To all property owners in the Town of Casey:

Town of Casey website: http://townofcaseygov.net/

The Town Board Meeting is held at 6:00 pm on the second Wednesday of each month. Open Book is set for Saturday April 25, 2015 from 10:00 am until noon. Board of Review is set for Wednesday May 20, 2015 from 6:00 pm until 8:00 pm. Town Clean-up Day is Saturday September 5, 2015 between 7:00 am and 5:00 pm Each of these events to be held at the Casey Town Hall check website for details.

Snow Plowing - is done by Washburn County Highway Department, who enter our roads only after completing required plowing of federal, state and county roads. Snow plowing will commence only after these requirements have been fulfilled and the storm has passed. In short be prepared by either making alternative lodging and/or having a four-wheel drive vehicle. All concerns involving snow plowing are to be addressed to the Casey Town Board at the monthly meeting NOT the Washburn County Highway Department.

Driveway and Building Permits – An approved Town Driveway Permit must be submitted to the Washburn County Zoning Office when applying for building permits. Driveway Permit applications can be obtained on our website or from Casey Town Clerk Corinne Slabaugh, at (715) 635-7580. Assisting us with this process the County Zoning Office will not issue any building/sanitary permits unless a completed and approved Town Driveway Permit is presented. Contact Washburn County Zoning Office for zoning laws & forms at (715) 468-4690.

Fireworks Usage – Wisconsin statutes require a permit for use of all non hand-held fireworks and will be issued through June 29th by Casey Town Board Chairperson. Valid only if burning conditions warrant, the permit allows detonation **between the hours 9 pm and midnight from Friday July 3rd thru Sunday July 5th**. Information and permit applications can be obtained at our website.

Road Construction – Re-engineering of McKinley Lake Road and Island Lake Road starting at Dunn Lake Road then south one mile along with fogging of recently chip-sealed sections of Dunn Lake Road are to be considered at the April monthly town board meeting.

Appliance, Machinery and Scrap Metal Recycling - with pick-up available, through Spooner AMVETS. Contact John Leckel at (715) 635-2712 or Gene Edberg (715) 635-6635.

Sincerely,

Gene Bethel, Chair Danny Swearingen, Supervisor Michael Wallace, Supervisor